

# Module Catalogue for the Subject

for the Subject

# European Ethnology

as a Master's with 1 major with the degree "Master of Arts" (120 ECTS credits)

Examination regulations version: 2016 Responsible: Faculty of Arts, Historical, Philological, Cultural and Geographical Studies Responsible: Chair of European Ethnology/Cultural Analysis

JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record 88|h49|-|-|H|2016



### Contents

The subject is divided into	3
Learning Outcomes	4
Abbreviations used, Conventions, Notes, In accordance with	6
Compulsory Courses	7
Cultural theories and techniques	8
Religion and cultures of knowledge	9
Cultural contact and transfer	10
Analysis of everyday objects	11
Compulsory Electives	12
European Ethnology/Folklife Studies Internship A	13
European Ethnology/Folklife Studies Internship B	14
Current aspects of research in European Ethnology/Folklife Studies	15
Design, research, presentation A	16
Design, research, presentation B	17
Cultural studies	18
Research in European Ethnology/Folklife Studies	19
Ethnomusicological Regional Research & Ethnography 1	20
Ethnomusicological Regional Research & Ethnography 2	21
Cultural Transfer Research, Historical & Contemporary	22
Music of the 19th, 20th, & 21st Centuries, a Global Perspective	23
Ethnomusicological Fieldwork	24
Philosophical principles of sciences I	25
Film Studies (Intensive Course)	30
Thesis	42
Master Thesis European Ethnology/Folklife Studies	43



### The subject is divided into

section / sub-section	ECTS credits	starting page
Compulsory Courses	30	7
Compulsory Electives	60	12
Thesis	30	42

### **Learning Outcomes**

German contents and learning outcome available but not translated yet.

- Gesellschaftliches Engagement (= die Fähigkeit, sozial und ethisch verantwortungsvoll zu handeln)
  - Die Absolvent\*innen haben ihre Fähigkeit, historische, kulturelle und gesellschaftliche Entwicklungen zu analysieren, zu beurteilen und kritisch zu hinterfragen, ausgebaut und vertieft.
  - Die Stellungnahme zu gesellschaftlichen, politischen sowie sozialen Prozessen erfolgt auf einem hohen Niveau und dementsprechend reflektiert. Die Absolvent\*innen sind sich ihres Potentials bewusst und nutzen ihr Wissen, um zu den genannten Prozessen wissenschaftlich fundiert Stellung zu beziehen und an der Gestaltung von Lösungswegen zu partizipieren.

Persönlichkeitsentwicklung (= vor allem die Fähigkeit zur Selbstreflexion und zu kritischem Denken (weiter) zu entwickeln)

- Die Absolvent\*innen bewegen sich sicher innerhalb verschiedener sozialer Felder. Die Kompetenz, sich mit den Alltagen einer Gesellschaft zu beschäftigen, haben sie ausgebaut und sind in der Lage, ihre neu gewonnenen Kenntnisse auch auf neue Untersuchungsfelder zu übertragen und anzuwenden. Dadurch haben sie die Fähigkeiten erworben, sich sowohl souverän in verschiedenen sozialen Kontexten als auch in verschiedenen Praxisfeldern der sozialen Wissenschaften zu bewegen. Die erworbene Eigenständigkeit im Denken, welche auf wohl begründeter Auseinandersetzungen mit gesellschaftlichen und wissenschaftlichen Argumenten beruht, ermöglicht ein müheloses Orientieren in verschiedenen wissenschaftlichen Praxisfeldern. Im gesellschaftlichen Kontext erkennen sie komplexe Zusammenhänge und Probleme, sind imstande sich sensibel in unterschiedlichen Zeiten und Räumen zu bewegen und können des Weiteren wesentliche Beiträge leisten, Lösungen für ein konfliktfreieres Zusammenleben zu erarbeiten.
- Sie haben ihre Fähigkeit, selbst zu komplexen Themen wissenschaftlich fundiert Stellung zu beziehen, kontinuierlich ausgearbeitet. Eigene Thesen, Überlegungen und Theorien werden von ihnen stets kritisch reflektiert und sicher ausgebaut. Gegenargumente und kritische Anmerkungen werden sinnvoll und respektvoll diskutiert. Ziel ihrer Argumente sind der ständige Ausbau ihres Fachrepertoires und ihrer gesammelten Erkenntnisse.
- Durch die Beschäftigung mit unterschiedlichsten Themenbereichen sind die Absolvent\*innen befähigt, sich methodisch sicher in neue Felder einzuarbeiten und diese auch in einem zeitlich festgelegten Rahmen kompetent zu bearbeiten. Diese Kompetenz wurde von den Absolvent\*innen stetig verbessert und optimiert.

# Wissenschaftliche Befähigung (= die Fähigkeit, fachliche und methodische Kenntnisse zu entwickeln und in spezifischen Kontexten anzuwenden)

- Die Absolvent\*innen besitzen die Kompetenz, mittels ethnologischer Forschungsmethoden und Techniken zu arbeiten und eigene Forschung zu betreiben. Sie sind auch befähigt, sich mit aktuellen Forschungen zu beschäftigen.
- Sie verfügen über ein weit gefächertes Wissen bezüglich des Lebens und der Alltage europäischer Gesellschaften, welches bis in die Frühe Neuzeit zurückgeht.
- Sie können wissenschaftliche Forschungsergebnisse sowohl mündlich als auch schriftlich festhalten und vor einem Publikum wiedergeben. Auch wissenschaftliche Literatur und historische Quellen werden den Regeln des Handwerks gemäß analysiert und in eigenen wissenschaftlichen Arbeiten nachvollziehbar wiedergegeben.

# Befähigung zur Aufnahme einer Erwerbstätigkeit (= die Fähigkeit, für das spätere Berufsleben relevante überfachliche Kompetenzen in die Praxis umzusetzen)

• Das Masterstudium der Europäischen Ethnologie/Volkskunde ist eine wissenschaftliche Fachausbildung. Im Zentrum steht eine vertiefte Wissensvermittlung über menschliche Alltagskulturen.

Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016)

- Arbeitstechniken und Lerninhalte des Bachelorstudiums werden vertieft. Durch eigene Forschungsarbeiten und Schwerpunktsetzungen wird die Möglichkeit geboten, sich innerhalb akademischer Arbeitsfelder zu positionieren. Neben einer akademischen Laufbahn sind die Absolvent\*innen im Stande, andere Berufsfelder im kulturellen, sozialen, öffentlichen oder wirtschaftlichen Sektor zu erschließen und auch in höheren Positionen einzusteigen.
- Dank ihrer Ausbildung können sie sich schnell in unbekannten Situationen zurechtfinden, indem sie ihre wissenschaftlichen Fähigkeiten nutzen, unbekannte Themen oder Probleme zu analysieren und zu hinterfragen. Sie arbeiten team- und zielgruppenorientiert und sind in der Lage, ihre eigenen Handlungen zu reflektieren. Diskussionen oder Kritiken werden genutzt, um einen gemeinsamen Lösungsweg zu finden.

### Abbreviations used

Course types:  $\mathbf{E}$  = field trip,  $\mathbf{K}$  = colloquium,  $\mathbf{O}$  = conversatorium,  $\mathbf{P}$  = placement/lab course,  $\mathbf{R}$  = project,  $\mathbf{S}$  = seminar,  $\mathbf{T}$  = tutorial,  $\ddot{\mathbf{U}}$  = exercise,  $\mathbf{V}$  = lecture

Term: **SS** = summer semester, **WS** = winter semester

Methods of grading: **NUM** = numerical grade, **B**/**NB** = (not) successfully completed

Regulations: **(L)ASPO** = general academic and examination regulations (for teaching-degree programmes), **FSB** = subject-specific provisions, **SFB** = list of modules

Other: **A** = thesis, **LV** = course(s), **PL** = assessment(s), **TN** = participants, **VL** = prerequisite(s)

### Conventions

Unless otherwise stated, courses and assessments will be held in German, assessments will be offered every semester and modules are not creditable for bonus.

### Notes

Should there be the option to choose between several methods of assessment, the lecturer will agree with the module coordinator on the method of assessment to be used in the current semester by two weeks after the start of the course at the latest and will communicate this in the customary manner.

Should the module comprise more than one graded assessment, all assessments will be equally weighted, unless otherwise stated below.

Should the assessment comprise several individual assessments, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

### In accordance with

the general regulations governing the degree subject described in this module catalogue:

#### ASPO2015

associated official publications (FSB (subject-specific provisions)/SFB (list of modules)):

#### 08-Dec-2015 (2015-255)

This module handbook seeks to render, as accurately as possible, the data that is of statutory relevance according to the examination regulations of the degree subject. However, only the FSB (subject-specific provisions) and SFB (list of modules) in their officially published versions shall be legally binding. In the case of doubt, the provisions on, in particular, module assessments specified in the FSB/SFB shall prevail.



### **Compulsory Courses**

(30 ECTS credits)

Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Cultural theories and techniques 04-EEVK-MA-KUK-161-mo1					04-EEVK-MA-KUK-161-m01
Modul	e coord	linator		Module offered by	<u></u>
			nology/Cultural Analy-	-	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	5	
1 seme	ester	graduate			
Conter	nts				
pansic	on of th		ethodical expertise; Intr		research; Consolidation and ex- cal dealing with current research
		ning outcomes			
curren metho superv	t issues ds of se vision.	s of the cultural-scient elf-organisation and ti	ific technology research	n and to present thes re able to provide ow	lependently with basic as well as se independently. They achieve /n contributions to research under
	es (type,	number of weekly contact no	urs, language — If other than Ge	erman)	
S (2) Modul	e taugh	nt in: German and/or E	Inglish		
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, la ble for bonus)	nguage — if other than German,	examination offered — if n	ot every semester, information on whether
		(approx. 45 minutes) assessment: German a		o 4 pages) and term	paper (approx. 20 pages)
Alloca	tion of	places			
Additi	onal inf	ormation			
Workle	oad				
300 h					
Teachi	ing cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regula	ations for teaching-degree progr	ammes)	
Modul	e appe	ars in			
Maste	r's degr	ree (2 majors) Ethnom ree (2 majors) Europea ree (1 major) Europear	an Ethnology (2016)		

Module title At					Abbreviation
Religion and cultures of knowledge					04-EEVK-MA-RWK-161-m01
Module	Module coordinator			Module offered by	I
holder sis	of the (	Chair of European Ethnol	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European I	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	graduate			
Contents					
life. In sign kr to be c	order to iowledg onsider	o gain insight into the div ge, as well as the respect red.	erse ways of knowled	dge production, the	practice that structures everyday various actors who share and de- al and current dimensions - have
	-	ning outcomes			
		ease their knowledge of c e and interpret these with			ically reflect divergent aspects
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Gei	rman)	
S (2) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish		
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
		approx. 30 minutes) with ssessment: German and		3 pages)	
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
	e appea				
		ee (2 majors) European E			
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Etł	nnology (2016)		

Module title				Abbreviation	
Cultural contact and transfer				04-EEVK-MA-FUE-161-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder sis	of the (	Chair of European Ethnolo	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European E	thnology/Cultural Analysis
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	graduate			
Conten	ts				
pansio	n of cul		al expertise; Introduc	ction to and critical d	research; Consolidation and ex- ealing with historical as well as
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
tion-his importa sis, stu Additio gnifica	storical ant hist dents a nally, t nt resea	phenomena of the past a orico-cultural cultural con are able to classify the mo hey are able to deal inde	and present age as w ntacts on the cultura entioned phenomena pendently with basic as with basic questio	ell as they acquire s l diversity in Europe. a into a larger cultura as well as current is	ociocultural context, the migra- kills concerning the influence of Due to their independent analy- Il or social and historical context. sues of folkloric questions of si- research, which they reflect and
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	umber of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Gei	rman)	
V (2) + Module		t in: German and/or Engli	ish		
		s <b>essment</b> (type, scope, langua) le for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	t every semester, information on whether
		approx. 45 minutes) with ssessment: German and		4 pages)	
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
300 h					
Teachi	Teaching cycle				
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module appears in					
	-	ee (2 majors) Ethnomusic			
	-	ee (2 majors) European E <sup>.</sup> ee (1 major) European Eth			
Master's degree (1 major) European Ethnology (2016)					

Module title Abbreviation					
Analys	is of ev	eryday objects		o4-EEVK-MA-KVA-161-mo1	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	<u> </u>
holder sis	of the (	Chair of European Ethnol	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European I	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	graduate			
Conten	ts				
dation	and ex	pansion of folkloric-meth	odological approace	s for the study of his	current material culture; Consoli- storical and current object worlds; dealing with material culture.
		ning outcomes			
their re dently these is	levanc with ba ssues a	e for the everyday life in t	he past and present at issues of the folklo	age. They also acqu ric dealing with the	sations of culture according to ire the ability to deal indepen- material culture, and to present
S (2)					
	_	t in: German and/or Engl			
		le for bonus)	ge — If other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
		approx. 30 minutes) with ssessment: German and		3 pages)	
Allocat	ion of <sub>l</sub>	olaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	е			
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module					
		ee (2 majors) European E			
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Etł	1nology (2016)		





### **Compulsory Electives**

(60 ECTS credits)

Module title		Abbreviation				
European Eth	European Ethnology/Folklife Studies Internship A			04-EEVK-MA-BFP-A-161-m01		
Module coord	linator		Module offered by	<u> </u>		
holder of the sis	Chair of European Ethnol	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European E	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis		
ECTS Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
10 (not)	successfully completed					
Duration	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 semester	graduate					
Contents						
independentl ropean Ethno which cover is	y apply for a work placem logy/ Cultural Anthropolo	ent abroad as well a ogy). Concerning exte	s internally (within th rnal work placement	orted by the Chair, students will ne capacities of the Chair of Eu- s, only institutions or similar, hropology scientifically as well		
Intended lear	ning outcomes					
seamless the as the commu		, they acquire skills o ods of independent o	concerning the profest r team-related vocation	d thus, get the possibility to start ssional work organisation as well ional fields.		
P (o) Module taugh	it in: German and/or Engl	ish				
Method of as module is credital		ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether		
report (appro Language of a	x. 7 pages) assessment: German and	/or English				
Allocation of	places					
Additional in	ormation					
Workload						
300 h						
Teaching cycle						
-						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module appe						
-	ree (2 majors) European E					
Master's degi	ee (1 major) European Etl	1nology (2016)				

Module title Abbreviation				
European	Ethnology/Folklife Studies I	nternship B		04-EEVK-MA-BFP-B-161-m01
Module co	ordinator		Module offered by	
holder of t sis	he Chair of European Ethnol	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European I	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis
ECTS M	ethod of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
10 (n	ot) successfully completed			
Duration	Module level	Other prerequisites	i	
1 semeste	r graduate			
Contents				
independe ropean Etl which cov	ently apply for a work placen nology/ Cultural Anthropolo	nent abroad as well a ogy). Concerning exte	s internally (within th rnal work placement	oorted by the Chair, students will he capacities of the Chair of Eu- ts, only institutions or similar, thropology scientifically as well
Intended	earning outcomes			
ve vocatio seamless as the con	nal fields as master of Europ their future career. Moreover munication and work metho	bean Ethnology/ Cultu r, they acquire skills o ods of independent o	ural Anthropology an concerning the profe r team-related vocat	to orientate towards prospecti- d thus, get the possibility to start ssional work organisation as well ional fields.
	pe, number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ge	rman)	
P (o) Module ta	ught in: German and/or Eng	lish		
	assessment (type, scope, langua ditable for bonus)	age — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
	prox. 7 pages) of assessment: German and	/or English		
Allocation	of places			
 Additiona	information			
Workload				
300 h				
Teaching	cycle			
<b>Referred to in LPO I</b> (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)				
Module ap	pears in			
	egree (2 majors) European E			
Master's c	egree (1 major) European Et	hnology (2016)		

Modul	e title			Abbreviation	
Curren	t aspec	ts of research in Europe	an Ethnology/Folklife	e Studies	04-EEVK-MA-AF-161-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered	by
holder sis	ofthe	Chair of European Ethnol	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of Europe	an Ethnology/Cultural Analysis
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
5	(not)	successfully completed			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	6	
1 seme	ster	graduate			
Conten	ts	κ.	•		
Cultura	l Anthr				congress of the German Society of ce) and reflect in a report about the
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
work ci researd	ultural- ch field iscours	scientifically. The studen s of the European Ethnol	ts acquire knowledg ogy/ Cultural Anthrop	e of current techn oology. They achi	oncerning specialist disciplines that lical discussions regarding current eve skills in the area of current tech ledge in written form on scientific
Course	<b>S</b> (type, 1	number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ge	rman)	
P (o) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Eng	ish		
		S <b>essment</b> (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	age — if other than German,	examination offered —	if not every semester, information on whether
•		k. 5 pages) Issessment: German and	/or English		
Allocat	ion of	places			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	ammes)	
			-		
Modul	e appea	ars in			
		ee (2 majors) Ethnomusi	cology (2016)		
	-	ee (2 majors) European E			
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Et	hnology (2016)		

Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Design	Design, research, presentation A 04-EEVK-MA-KFP-A-161-m01					
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	<u>.</u>	
holder sis	of the (	Chair of European Ethnolo	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European I	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
15	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	graduate				
Conten	ts					
		dance of a tutor students research methods a sele			and by applying ethnological/an- arch project.	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		pen their knowledge in th ecution of research proje			gical research methods, in the in- tion of research results.	
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Gei	rman)		
R (1) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish			
		<b>eessment</b> (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether	
		ring a portfolio, report or ssessment: German and,		pages)		
Allocat						
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
450 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
<b>Referred to in LPO I</b> (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module	e appea	ars in				
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Etł	nology (2016)			

Module title Abbreviation						
Design	Design, research, presentation B 04-EEVK-MA-KFP-B-161-m01					
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of European Ethnology/Cultural Analy- sis						
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
15	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	graduate				
Conten	ts					
		dance of a tutor students research methods a sele			and by applying ethnological/an- earch project.	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		oen their knowledge in th ecution of research proje			gical research methods, in the in- tion of research results.	
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ge	rman)		
R (1) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish			
		<b>Sessment</b> (type, scope, langua Ile for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether	
• •		ring a portfolio, report or ssessment: German and,		pages)		
Allocat						
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
450 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
<b>Referred to in LPO I</b> (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module	e appea	ars in				
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Etł	1nology (2016)			



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Cultura	al studi	es			04-EEVK-MA-KWP-161-m01	
Module	e coord	linator		Module offered by		
holder sis	ofthe	Chair of European Ethnol	ogy/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	graduate				
Conten	its					
		provides students with ins the everyday working live			pean Ethnology. Students are in- fields of practice.	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		pen their knowledge abo pean Ethnologists into th	•	European ethnology	and learn how to integrate their	
Course	<b>S</b> (type, 1	number of weekly contact hours, I	anguage — if other than Ge	rman)		
S (2) Module	e taugh	it in: German and/or Engl	ish			
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if n	ot every semester, information on whether	
		(approx. 30 minutes) with ssessment: German and		rox. 2 to 3 pages)		
Allocat	ion of	places				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)		
Module						
	-	ee (2 majors) European E				
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Etl	1nology (2016)			

Module title Abbreviation						
Resear	Research in European Ethnology/Folklife Studies04-EEVK-MA-EEF-161-m01					
Module coordinator Module offered by						
holder of the Chair of European Ethnology/Cultural Analy- sis						
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)						
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on in the second	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	graduate				
Conten	ts					
	•	f this seminar is the theor participating students.	retical preparation, d	iscussion and reflec	tion of the subjects of the master	
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
Studen	ts cons	solidate their knowledge	and present their res	earch in a presentat	ion and in written form.	
Course	<b>S</b> (type, 1	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ge	rman)		
S (2) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish			
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua ble for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether	
•		(approx. 30 minutes) with ssessment: German and		ages)		
Allocat	ion of	places				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
	-					
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teaching cycle						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module	Module appears in					
	-	ee (2 majors) European E ee (1 major) European Etł				

Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Ethnom	nusicol	ogical Regional Research	1 & Ethnography 1		04-EM-REG1-161-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Ethnomusicology				Institute for Musica	l Research	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	graduate				
Conten	ts					
count t tic phei	he met nomen	hods of affine cultural str on, but also in its respect	udies and humanities tive anthropological,	s disciplines. Music i socio-cultural and re	earch are taught, taking into ac- is covered not only as an aesthe- eligious context. Students will al- mance practice in traditional cul-	
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
neral di	iscours		nce practice on the b	asis of a specific reg	al research and, if necessary, ge- ional culture. One objective here	
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	rman)		
S (2) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish			
		<b>eessment</b> (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German, e	examination offered — if no	t every semester, information on whether	
		oprox. 20 pages) ssessment: German and,	/or English			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teaching cycle						
Referre	Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
	Module appears in					
	-	ee (2 majors) Ethnomusio	•, ·			
		ee (2 majors) European E ee (1 major) European Ett				
Master's degree (1 major) European Ethnology (2016)						

Module title Abbreviation					
Ethnon	nusicol	ogical Regional Research	n & Ethnography 2		04-EM-REG2-161-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of Ethnomusicology			,	Institute for Musica	al Research
			Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	(not) s	successfully completed			
Duratio	•	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 semester graduate					
Conten	Its				
		edicated to the question set in the construction o			al phenomenon and as a traditio-
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
		qualified to theoretically identity issues.	/ understand the bas	ics of Music Anthrop	oology and, if necessary, general
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ge	rman)	
S (2) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish		
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if n	ot every semester, information on whether
b) log (	approx	n (approx. 20 minutes) w . 5 pages) ssessment: German and,		. 1 page) or	
Allocat					
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	ammes)	
Module	e appea	ars in			
	•	ee (2 majors) Ethnomusio	<b>C</b> , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
		ee (2 majors) European E			
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Etł	1nology (2016)		

Module	title				Abbreviation
Cultura	l Trans	fer Research, Historical	& Contemporary		04-EM-KUL-161-m01
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of Ethnomusicology				Institute for Musica	ll Research
ECTS					
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites	i	
1 seme	ster	graduate			
Conten	ts		·		
Wester aspects struction module	n popu s will bo on of cu e will de	lar music, the resulting c e taken into account. Mu Itural identities. At the s evelop central theoretica	ooperations and syn sic as an anthropolog ame time it proves to	theses. Aesthetic, co gical phenomenon is be a carrier of intero	of non-European musicians with ommercial and media-technical a primary criterion in the con- cultural transfer processes. The n an exemplary manner.
Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes			
ses bet	ween r		ic intercultural recep	tion and assimilatio	cally understand general discour- n mechanisms, e.g. specific ma-
Course	<b>S</b> (type, n	umber of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Gei	rman)	
S (2) Module	taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish		
		e <b>essment</b> (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
b) log (	approx	n (approx. 20 minutes) w . 5 pages) ssessment: German and,		. 1 page) or	
Allocat					
	· · · · ·				
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
-	Teaching cycle				
Referre	<b>Referred to in LPO I</b> (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)				
Module	appea	irs in			
Master	s degr	ee (2 majors) Ethnomusio	cology (2016)		
	•	ee (2 majors) European E	•, ·		
Master	s degr	ee (1 major) European Etł	1nology (2016)		

Module title Abbreviation					
Music	of the 1	9th, 20th, & 21st Centuri	es, a Global Perspec	tive	04-EM-GL-161-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered	by
holder of the Chair of Ethnomusicology				Institute for Mus	sical Research
ECTS				npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	graduate			
Conten	ts				
	he 19th				ch has been particularly noticeable sical syntheses from a global per-
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
and an	alyse s	• •	en global musical ge	•	e student is qualified to understand sify them into their cultural-historical
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Gei	rman)	
S (2) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish		
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered —	if not every semester, information on whether
b) term	paper	n (approx. 45 minutes) w (approx. 20 pages) ssessment: German and/		ages) or	
Allocat			-		
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module	e appea	ars in			
	-	ee (2 majors) Ethnomusic			
		ee (2 majors) European E	<b>U</b> ,		
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European Eth	inology (2016)		

Module	Module title Abbreviation				
Ethnom	nusicol	ogical Fieldwork			04-EM-FLD-161-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of Ethnomusicology				Institute for Musica	l Research
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
15	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	graduate			
Conten	ts				
servation in the f	ons, im orm of	pressions and results are	e communicated to th nowledge that has al	ne fellow students du ready been acquired	semester or semester break. Ob- uring the seminar and presented I in previous modules as well as ctice.
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
		provided with the neces valuate field research.	sary academic and o	rganisational skills t	o independently plan, conduct,
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	man)	
Module	e may b	t in: German and/or Engl ee block taught			
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, langua ile for bonus)	ge — if other than German, e	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
		esearch, preparing and p ssessment: German and,		ort, 250 to 300 hours	s total)
Allocat	ion of J	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
450 h					
Teaching cycle					
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module appears in					
	-		•, ·		
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					

Module title Abbreviation						
Philoso	ophical	principles of sciences I			06-Ph-B-P2/1-152-n	n01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Theoretical Philosophy			Institute of Philoso	phy		
			Only after succ. con			
5	1	successfully completed				
Duratio	· · · · ·	Module level	Other prerequisites	<b>i</b>		
1 seme		undergraduate				
Conten	l	undergraduate	l			
		the theory of intellectu	al dissiplines and to t	the historical and nh	ilocophical bacas of	the individu
		o the theory of intellectu disciplines.		the historical and ph	nosophical bases of	the maiviau
Intende	ed learr	ning outcomes				
and int	ellectu	e relationship of philoso al origins of our knowleo y with, and ability to crit	dge culture; insight in	to the scope and lim	its of various intelled	ctual discipli <sup>,</sup>
Course	<b>S</b> (type, n	umber of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ge	rman)		
V (2)						
		<b>essment</b> (type, scope, langu le for bonus)	age — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, informat	ion on whether
written	examir	nation (45 minutes)				
Allocat						
Only as	s part of	r pool of general transfe	rable skills (ASQ): ma	x. 20 places. Should	the number of appli	ications ex-
ceed th Among be mai	ne numl applica ntainec	per of available places, ants with the same num I and places re-allocated	places will be allocate ber of subject semest	ed according to the n ters, places will be al	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be mai	ne numl applica ntainec	per of available places, ants with the same num	places will be allocate ber of subject semest	ed according to the n ters, places will be al	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio	ne numl applica ntainec nal info	per of available places, ants with the same num I and places re-allocated	places will be allocate ber of subject semest	ed according to the n ters, places will be al	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo	ne numl applica ntainec nal info	per of available places, ants with the same num I and places re-allocated	places will be allocate ber of subject semest	ed according to the n ters, places will be al	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be mai Additio  Worklo 150 h	ne numl applica ntainec nal info	per of available places, ants with the same num l and places re-allocated prmation	places will be allocate ber of subject semest	ed according to the n ters, places will be al	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin	ne numl applica ntainec nal info ad	per of available places, ants with the same num I and places re-allocated prmation	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom	ed according to the n ters, places will be al	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin	ne numl applica ntainec nal info ad	per of available places, ants with the same num l and places re-allocated prmation	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom	ed according to the n ters, places will be al	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin	ne numl applica ntainec onal info pad ng cycle	per of available places, ants with the same num I and places re-allocated prmation	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester	ed according to the n ters, places will be al ne available.	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin	ne numl applica ntainec onal info pad ng cycle	per of available places, ants with the same num l and places re-allocated prmation e e e: Once a year, winter se	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester	ed according to the n ters, places will be al ne available.	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin	ne numl applica mal info mad ng cycle ed to in	e e Core a year, winter se LPO I (examination regulation	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester	ed according to the n ters, places will be al ne available.	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Module	ne numl applica ntainec anal info ad ng cycle ed to in e appea	e e Core a year, winter se LPO I (examination regulation	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra	ed according to the n ters, places will be al ne available.	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel	ne numl applica mal info ad ng cycle ed to in e appea or's deg or's deg	e ce (1 major) Biology (2 gree (1 major) Chemistry	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra	ed according to the n ters, places will be al ne available.	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel	ne numl applica nal info ad ng cycle ed to in e appea or's des or's des or's des	e e core of available places, ants with the same num and places re-allocated ormation e e cormation e e conce a year, winter se LPO I (examination regulation rs in gree (1 major) Biology (2 gree (1 major) Chemistry gree (1 major) Psycholog	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (011) (2010) gy (2010)	ed according to the n ters, places will be al ne available.	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ne numl applica nal info ad ng cycle ed to in e appea or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg	e e e conce a year, winter se LPO I (examination regulation gree (1 major) Biology (2 gree (1 major) Psycholog gree (1 major, 1 minor) P	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra	ed according to the n ters, places will be al ne available.	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be mail Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	e numl applica ntainec nal info ad ng cycle ed to in e appea or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg	e e correction and places re-allocated cormation e e cormation e cormation cor	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (011) (2010) gy (2010) edagogy (2013) olitical and Social Stu	addies (2013)	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	applica ntainec mal info ad ad ag cycle ad to in e appea or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg	e e correction e e correction e e correction e corection e corection e correction e correction e correction	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (011) (2010) gy (2010) edagogy (2013) olitical and Social Stu ussian Language and	addies (2013)	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	applica ntainec mal info ad ng cycle ed to in e appea or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (011) (2010) gy (2010) edagogy (2013) olitical and Social Stu ussian Language and Education (2009)	addies (2013)	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	e numl applica ntainec nal info ad ng cyclo ed to in e appea or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg or's deg	e e e e e e e conce a year, winter se LPO I (examination regulation rs in gree (1 major) Biology (2 gree (1 major) Chemistry gree (1 major) Psycholog gree (1 major, 1 minor) P gree (1 major, 1 minor) P gree (1 major, 1 minor) P gree (2 majors) Special I logiae Catholic Theolog	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (2011) (2010) gy (2010) edagogy (2013) olitical and Social Stu ussian Language and Education (2009) y (2013)	ammes) addies (2013) Culture (2008)	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Teachin Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	e numl applica ntainec onal info ad ad ag cycle ed to in e appea or's deg or's deg	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (011) (2010) gy (2010) edagogy (2013) olitical and Social Stu ussian Language and Education (2009) y (2013) and American Studies	ammes) addies (2013) Culture (2008)	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	applica ntainec mal info ad ng cycle d to in e appea or's deg or's deg	e e e e e e e conce a year, winter se LPO I (examination regulation rs in gree (1 major) Biology (2 gree (1 major) Chemistry gree (1 major) Psycholog gree (1 major, 1 minor) P gree (1 major, 1 minor) P gree (1 major, 1 minor) P gree (2 majors) Special I logiae Catholic Theolog	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (2010) (2010) gy (2010) edagogy (2013) olitical and Social Stu ussian Language and Education (2009) y (2013) and American Studies Language and Literatu	ammes) addies (2013) Culture (2008)	umber of subject se	mesters.
ceed th Among be main Additio  Worklo 150 h Teachin Teachin Referre  Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	applica ntainec mal info ad ag cycle ag	e e e conce a year, winter se conce a year, winter se	places will be allocate ber of subject semest d by lot as they becom mester ns for teaching-degree progra (2010) (2010) gy (2010) edagogy (2013) olitical and Social Stu ussian Language and Education (2009) y (2013) and American Studies Language and Literatu stry (2015)	ammes) addies (2013) Culture (2008)	umber of subject se	mesters.

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (Minor, 2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Master's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Master's degree (1 major) European Ethnology (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016) IMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record page 26 / 43 Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Modern China (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020) Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021) Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) European Law (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016) IMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record page 28 / 43 Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Art Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Classics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Diversity, Ethics and Religions (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title Abbreviation						
Film St	udies (	Intensive Course)			42-ZfM-FiWi-l-152-m	101
Module	e coord	inator		Nodule offered by		
head o	f Centro	e for Media Didactics (Z	fM)	Centre for Media Didactics (ZfM)		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not) s	successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	Its					
The module provides an overview of various fields of film studies: History, techniques, analysis, dramaturgy, and psychology.						
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
The stu film his	idents a story, te	are able to critically eva echniques, analysis, dra ield of films.				
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours	s, language — if other than Ge	rman)		
S (2)						
		<b>sessment</b> (type, scope, lang le for bonus)	uage — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	t every semester, informati	on on whether
presen	tation (	(approx. 50 minutes)				
Allocat	ion of <sub>l</sub>	olaces				
ted as sters w will be	follows vill be g mainta	s. Should the number of : (1) Students applying iven preferential consic- ined and places re-allo ormation	after not having succe leration. (2) The remain	ssfully completed as ning places will be al	sessment in the pas	t two seme-
Auuitio	matim					
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	е				
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	ons for teaching-degree progra	immes)		
Module	e appea	ars in				
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2011) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)						
Magist First sta First sta First sta	er Theo ate exa ate exa ate exa	gree (2 majors) Special logiae Catholic Theolog mination for the teachin mination for the teachin mination for the teachin mination for the teachin	gy (2013) ng degree Grundschule ng degree Grundschule ng degree Grundschule	e Biology (2009) e Chemistry (2009)		
Master's w	ith 1 majo	r European Ethnology (2016)		erated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. r Europäische Ethnologie/Volk	-	page 30 / 43

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Protestant Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Catholic Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Mathematics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Music (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Physics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Social Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Science of Sport (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule English (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Biology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Chemistry (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Geography (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Protestant Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule German (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule History (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Catholic Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Mathematics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Music (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Physics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Social Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Hauptschule Science of Sport (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Biology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Chemistry (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Geography (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Protestant Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule French Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Computer Science (2012) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Catholic Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Mathematics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Music (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Physics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Science of Sport (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Biology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Chemistry (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2012) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2009) IMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016)

Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Social Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Science of Sport (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music Education, Advanced Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Pedagogy of Secondary Education (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Pedagogy of Primary Education (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Teaching at the German Mittelschule (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Biology (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Chemistry (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Geography (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Protestant Theology (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Catholic Theology (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Mathematics (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Physics (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Social Science (2013) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Science of Sport (2013) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record page 32 / 43 Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Biology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Chemistry (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Geography (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Catholic Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Mathematics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Pedagogy of Primary Education (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Physics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Social Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in English (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Biology (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Chemistry (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Geography (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in History (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Catholic Theology (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Art Education in Primary School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Science of Sport (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Mathematics (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Music Education in Primary School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Physics (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Social Science (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Science of Sport (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Biology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Chemistry (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Geography (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Protestant Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule French Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Computer Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Catholic Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Mathematics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Physics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Science of Sport (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Biology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Chemistry (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2015) Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record page 33 / 43

Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Social Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Science of Sport (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Pedagogy of Primary Education (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Catholic Theology (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Art Education in Primary School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Science of Sport (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Mathematics (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Music Education in Primary School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in English (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Ergonomics (Teaching at the German Mittelschule) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Biology (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Chemistry (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Geography (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Protestant Theology (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in History (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Catholic Theology (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Art Education in Middle School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Science of Sport (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Mathematics (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Music Education in Middle School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Physics (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Social Science (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Teaching at the German Mittelschule (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Biology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Chemistry (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Geography (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Protestant Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2015)

|--|

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Catholic Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Mathematics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Physics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Social Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in English (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Ergonomics (Teaching at the German Mittelschule) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Biology (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Chemistry (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Geography (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Protestant Theology (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in History (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Catholic Theology (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Art Education in Middle School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Science of Sport (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Mathematics (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Music Education in Middle School (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Physics (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Social Science (Middle School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Science of Sport (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Teaching at the German Mittelschule (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Master's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Master's degree (1 major) European Ethnology (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Protestant Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Music (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Protestant Theology (Primary School) (2015)First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Music (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music Education, Advanced Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Protestant Theology (Primary School) (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Music (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule English (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in English (Primary School) (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in English (Middle School) (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in English (Middle School) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Physics (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Physics (Primary School) (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Physics (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Physics (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Physics (Middle School) (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Physics (Middle School) (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Modern China (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020) Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record page 36 / 43

Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Biology (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Biology (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Biology (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Chemistry (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Chemistry (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2016)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in English (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2016))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Protestant Theology (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Protestant Theology (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Geography (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Geography (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in History (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Catholic Theology (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Catholic Theology (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Mathematics (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Mathematics (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Art Education in Middle School (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Science of Sport (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Science of Sport (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Music (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015)) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Music Education in Middle School (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Teaching at the German Mittelschule (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in English (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2016))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Chemistry (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Geography (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Protestant Theology (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in History (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Catholic Theology (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Art Education in Middle School (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Science of Sport (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Mathematics (Middle School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Music Education in Middle School (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Teaching at the German Mittelschule (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Art Education in Primary School (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Music Education in Primary School (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Science of Sport (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Mathematics (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Pedagogy of Primary Education (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Protestant Theology (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Catholic Theology (Primary School) (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Physics (Primary School) (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Physics (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Physics (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Physics (Middle School) (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Physics (Middle School) (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Physics (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Political and Social Studies (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in Political and Social Studies (Primary School) (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik MS-Didaktik Career and Economics (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in Political and Social Studies (Secondary School) (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule MS-Didaktik Career and Economics (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in Political and Social Studies (Secondary School) (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Political and Social Studies (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021) Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Pedagogy of Primary Education (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Pedagogy of Primary Education (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule English (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in English (Primary School) (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2023)

Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record	page 39 / 43
	Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016	

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in English (Middle School) (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in English (Middle School) (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Geography (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Geography (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) European Law (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule German (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule German (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in German (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in German (Primary School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule German (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Music Education in Primary School (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Music Education in Primary School (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Music Education in Middle School (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Music Education in Middle School (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Master's with 1 major European Ethnology (2016) IMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record page 40 / 43

Master (120 ECTS) Europäische Ethnologie/Volkskunde - 2016

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule MS-Didaktik Career and Economics (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik MS-Didaktik Career and Economics (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Didactics in History (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Didactics in History (Middle School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Didactics in History (Primary School) (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Art Education in Primary School (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Art Education in Primary School (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Art Education in Middle School (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Art Education in Middle School (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Art Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Classics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Diversity, Ethics and Religions (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)





# **Thesis** (30 ECTS credits)

Module title Abbreviation					
Master Thesis European Ethnology/Folklife Studies04-EEVK-MA-Thesis-161-mo1					
Module coordinator Module offered by					
holder sis	ofthe	Chair of European Ethno	ology/Cultural Analy-	Chair of European	Ethnology/Cultural Analysis
ECTS				npl. of module(s)	
30	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	;	
1 seme	ester	graduate			
Conter	nts				
Indepe	endent	writing of a Master thes	is within a set period o	of 6 months.	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
the res	earch p		ods of the subject Euro	pean Ethnology/Fol	tical and practical knowledge of klife Studies, acquired as one of f the Master thesis.
Course	<b>S</b> (type, r	number of weekly contact hours	s, language — if other than Ge	rman)	
No cou	irses as	signed to module			
		s <b>essment</b> (type, scope, lang ble for bonus)	uage — if other than German,	examination offered — if n	ot every semester, information on whether
		is (approx. 60 pages)			
	tion of				
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Time to	o comp	lete: 6 months			
Worklo	ad				
900 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	ons for teaching-degree progra	ammes)	
Modul	e appea	ars in			
	-	ee (2 majors) European	•, · ·		
Master	's degr	ee (1 major) European E	Ethnology (2016)		